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We
wrote this book focusing on 8 things that are very vital in
managing
human resources. We explain these vital things thoroughly and flow
like a novel but full of meaning and understanding of human
resource
management and psychology. Psychology and human resource management
are two sciences that can complement each other because in managing
human resources, in addition to paying attention to human
productivity within the company, it is also necessary to understand
the mental and physical conditions of humans working in the
company.
So that psychology science is very useful in managing human
resources
within the company. These 8 vitals include:


  
	

        Understanding of Human Base on Psychology perspective

        

  
	

        Industrial and Organizational Psychology

        

  
	

        Job Analysis and Evaluation

        

  
	

        Effective Employee Selection Techniques

        

  
	

        Employee Awards and Motivation

        

  
	

        Employee Performance Evaluation

        

  
	

        Employee Training and Development

        

  
	

        Stress Management





We
hope that what we have explained in this book can be useful and
provide a thorough understanding so that it can help readers
understand and manage human resources in business.
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García-Ochoa Mora is a professional in Psychology, specialised in
clinical psychology by Autonomous University of Madrid and
University
of Salamanca (Spain). She is expert in cognitive-behaviour therapy
and contextual therapy and also specialist in learning
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Thus, Alejandra has a bunch of knowledge about human behaviour and
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Every
human being is born with different types of personalities.
Personality will describe how a person thinks, acts, interacts, and
so on. We also need to recognize how our personality is so that the
character and potential that exists within us can be optimized. In
addition to knowing our own personality, we also need to know the
personalities of others around us. This is so that we can
understand
how we should behave and react to them. Humans grow and develop
every
day and experience many phases of life from childhood to adulthood.
In the process, we often experience various changes, both from the
physical form, mindset, to personality. As we know, personality
describes who we really are. Then, can this personality change with
age?


 





Humans
grow and develop every day and experience many phases of life from
childhood to adulthood. In the process, we often experience various
changes, both from the physical form, mindset, to personality. As
we
know, personality describes who we really are. Then, can this
personality change with age?


 





Personality
is a developmental phenomenon, in other words, personality can
develop over time. But these changes occur over a long period of
time. But personality will still change even if slowly. Although
some
individuals experience only minor changes in their old lives, in
general, the principle of maturity will still occur for everyone.
Over time the personality does change progressively and
consistently.
It all depends on how we respond to these changes as something good
or not. Humans are very unique. Each individual has a different
character from one another. On the one hand, these differences
reflect the diversity that makes each individual has unique
characteristics. But on the other hand, differences in human
characters are quite difficult in the context of social relations,
because it will be difficult to understand each other.


 





A
person's character or character is difficult to change because it
is
a basic trait inherent in each individual. The definition of
character or character itself is the inner nature of humans that
affects all thoughts, behavior, character, and character. Character
shows an individual's behavior that is relatively permanent when
interacting with his environment based on knowledge of morals. In
their social life, humans are often judged by their character and
personality. Two different things but often understood the same.
Human character is generally attached to moral norms, while
personality has nothing to do with morals. Personality is an
essential trait that is reflected in human attitudes that
distinguish
it from other humans. Although different, character and personality
are both the result of interactions between humans and life
experiences and the surrounding environment. The character can be
formed, while the personality can be changed. Both have a
relationship in their influence on human behavior.


 





Humans
have different and unique characters. This type of personality will
determine how a person behaves every day. Human character or
personality can be learned, and humans sometimes have similar
characters with one another. Everyone certainly has a different
character or personality. It is almost impossible for humans to
have
the exact same personality type as each other, even twins usually
have different personalities. This personality then determines the
nature and behavior of a person. It's good for us to know the
character of each other and that of others. The purpose of the
personality type or self character is to optimize self-change for
the
better and positive. Meanwhile, knowing a person's personality can
help understand the interlocutor in social interactions with the
people around him.


 





Knowing
about personality types or reading a person's character will make
it
easier for you to recognize and interact with them. For example,
the
characters of gen X and gen Y are different so it takes a special
ability to recognize their character, so you can build a better
relationship with them. Many experts classify human personality
into
several types. One of them is Hippocrates (Ganiban, 2020).
Hippocrates a Greek physician who lived circa 460 370 BC
incorporated
the four temperaments into his medical theory as part of the
ancient
medical concept of humorism. According to him, these elements
greatly
affect the human personality. Hippocrates, who is one of the
psychological figures who hold the view that the universe contains
several elements, namely dry elements, language, hot and cold
elements. Hippocrates revealed that there are 4 types of
personality
that may be owned by every human being. The four personality types
are sanguine, phlegmatic, choleric, and melancholic.


 





The
first type of human personality is sanguine. This first type of
personality has the element of heat from nature. They have very
good
traits, which are optimistic, have a great sense of humor, and are
also very active. People with a sanguine personality include people
who are easy to socialize with and easy to get along with anyone.
They have good leadership traits thanks to their dominant
personality
traits. But just like humans in general, people with this dominant
personality have shortcomings, such as giving the impression of
being
messy, getting bored quickly, looking indifferent so they don't
really care about other people. Even so, most sanguine people have
high creativity so it's only natural that they have an artistic
soul
that they can hone very well. Suitable for a career as an artist,
as
well as an artist or standing on the entertainment stage thanks to
their fun demeanor. Despite having a hot personality, people with a
sanguine personality type are known to be very lively, aka
optimistic, light, cheerful, cheerful, and active. People with this
personality type are very adventurous and have a very high
tolerance.
They are easy to get along with and easily melt a tense atmosphere
into a more pleasant one. They are also very confident and
trustworthy. They really like entertainment. Therefore, when they
are
bored, they will look for other variations of entertainment.
Unfortunately, sometimes this trait affects their work performance
because they quickly get bored and immediately seek a more pleasant
distraction. Personality people are known to be very creative and
suitable to be artists. They are considered to be successful if
they
choose a career in the entertainment industry. They are a good fit
for jobs in the creative industries because of their natural
abilities.


 





The
sanguine personality is known as the type of personality that is
able
to position itself well and adapt quickly. Humans with this type or
type of personality have several positive sides as follows:


  
	

        Clever in persuasion and want to be famous in the
environment.

        

  
	

        Open and happy to talk.

        

  
	

        Easy to adapt to a new environment.

        

  
	

        Friendly, friendly, and able to break a rigid
atmosphere.

        

  
	

        Easy to make friends.

        

  
	

        Responsive and humorous.

        

  
	

        Always trying to please others.

        

  
	

        Have a high sense of empathy for people in need.






 





Of
these various characteristics, sanguine people tend to be more
sociable and spontaneous. For them, enjoying joy is more beneficial
than thinking about unimportant things. Therefore, sanguine people
do
not really see the past and future as a burden. They prefer to
enjoy
life and spend it with joy. They are even able to channel happiness
by making the people around them happy and laughing too. Not only
positive traits, but humans with a sanguine personality also have a
negative side that becomes their weakness. Some of the negative
sides
of this personality are as follows:


  
	

        Has unstable emotions and tends to be moody.

        

  
	

        Less productive because they are too busy with fun.

        

  
	

        Emotions that tend to be moody affect work, where the
results can be
        optimal if they are in a work environment that they think
is fun. On
        the other hand, when they work in an environment that is
not
        pleasant for them, their work results are less than
optimal.

        

  
	

        Exaggerating too much when faced with a problem.

        

  
	

        They like to talk, so they tend to have low discipline.






 





People
with a Sanguine personality are optimistic and always enthusiastic
individuals. They have a sociable and friendly nature with others,
like to speak in public, like attention, are creative, and tend to
dominate in groups. No wonder so many people love to be around him.
They are also said to be personalities who have an adventurous
spirit. But this type does not like to deal with things that are
complicated, serious, selfish, and easy to forget. Lack of
commitment
to common interests. Sanguine, always prioritizing feelings over
thoughts is a typical character of the Sanguine type. Always
passionate and warm to everyone he met made him loved by many
people
due to his hospitality. People with sanguine personality types tend
to be lively, optimistic, lighthearted, and carefree. This type
also
likes adventure and has a high tolerance for risk. In addition,
sanguine types are usually weak in tolerating boredom and will seek
variety and entertainment. Naturally, this trait can sometimes
negatively affect relationships and other things. Because of this
fun-seeking personality, many people with a sanguine personality
tend
to struggle with addiction (craving something constantly). Sanguine
people are also known to be very creative and can make great
artists
and entertainers and will be successful if they choose a career in
the entertainment industry. Sanguine's natural ability is very
suitable when choosing a job related to marketing, travel, fashion,
cooking/culinary, or sports.


 





The
second type of human personality is phlegmatic. People with
phlegmatic personalities are said to love peace and are neutral in
every situation and do not like to take sides with one side. They
will always try to avoid conflict with anyone. In addition, people
with this personality also enjoy helping others. A phlegmatic can
also be a good listener, has a sense of humor, easy to get along
with, has lots of friends, and doesn't like complicated things.
This
type is more likely to be mediocre and less interested in new
things.
Someone with a phlegmatic personality seems to be unquestionably
loyal. The phlegmatic personality is relaxed, friendly,
enthusiastic,
organized, and full of calm. This calm nature is because they bring
the cold element from nature. The phlegmatic personality also has
an
intimate personality so that he has very good relationships with
others and likes friendship, family love, and neighbors. People
with
this trait are also very patient and gentle so they are suitable
for
participating in social activities. The phlegmatic personality
tends
to avoid conflict and always tries to mediate with others. They
like
to seek interpersonal harmony and close relationships with other
people. This is what makes them a loyal type of partner and can be
a
loving parent. People with phlegmatic personalities also like to
keep
in touch with old friends, distant family, and even neighbors.
People
with phlegmatic personalities who don't like violence and always
love
peace are the hallmarks of a phlegmatic. A phlegmatic is also
someone
who often spreads happiness through his witty humor to make other
people happy too.


 





The
phlegmatic personality type is almost similar to melancholy.
However,
phlegmatics are more open in the sense that they are willing to
blend
in with the crowd. While melancholy tend to seem closed off and
feel
more comfortable in solitude. Phlegmatic humans are people with
personalities who like peace. They do not like and tend to avoid
conflict. Therefore, they are still willing to carry out orders
even
though they actually don't like it. When faced with a problem, they
try to find a peaceful solution that can reduce the possibility of
conflict. Even more extreme, they don't mind if they have to suffer
pain or suffer losses as long as the problems they face can be
resolved immediately. Here are some positive sides that are the
advantages of phlegmatic people:


  
	

        Not very talkative but wise.

        

  
	

        Their peace-loving nature makes them good
intermediaries.

        

  
	

        Enjoy doing the same thing over and over without feeling
bored.

        

  
	

        Has high concern and empathy for the people around him.

        

  
	

        Able to work well even under pressure.

        

  
	

        Good at hiding emotions.






 





Meanwhile,
the negative traits inherent in people with phlegmatic
personalities
which are also their weaknesses are as follows:


  
	

        His dislike of conflict actually creates a tendency to
avoid
        problems.

        

  
	

        Happy to postpone and hang problems that exist in the hope
that the
        problem can be resolved by itself.

        

  
	

        Not willing to confront other people directly, so reluctant
to
        involve themselves in something.

        

  
	

        Lack of assertiveness as a leader.






 





A
person with a phlegmatic personality is usually a peace-loving
person. This type usually seeks interpersonal harmony and close
relationships that make phlegmatic people loyal partners and loving
parents. Phlegmatic people like to keep in touch with old friends,
distant family members, and neighbors. In terms of personality, the
phlegmatic type tends to avoid conflict and always tries to mediate
with others to restore peace and harmony. Phlegmatics are also very
fond of charity and helping others. The bad nature of a phlegmatic
is
that he often harbors problems because he feels bad for other
people.
In making decisions, he also often takes a long time because he has
to put other people first. Although they have an element of cold
personality, they also like to help others. They also have a
patient
and gentle character. People with this personality are said to be
suitable to work in service fields such as nurses, teachers,
psychologists, or public services.


 





The
third type of human personality is choleric. Choleric is known as
an
intelligent personality type and always puts forward logic.
Choleric
is known as a personality type that has enthusiasm and is always
optimistic. People with Choleric personality are also said to be
stubborn and easily angered. They are also often impatient and like
commotion to fights that end in fights. People with Choleric
personalities are also said to be stubborn, irritable, and
strong-willed towards what they want. They also don't like small
talk
and prefer to do things on their own. They are said to be only
comfortable being with people who share similar interests. A person
with a choleric personality is said to have the ability to make
good
decisions. Choleric people are also able to self-regulate and have
good goals for the future. They are productive people and like
freedom in their life. This personality is quite attractive, has a
dry element so it is a little emotional and stubborn. Other traits
that dominate include having the ability to think logically so that
every decision taken will go through a process of careful
consideration.


 





Humans
who have a choleric type of personality tend to be suitable as
leaders. The leadership spirit possessed is an innate trait or
talent. That is, the leadership trait inherent in the personality
of
a choleric is very strong. Humans with choleric personalities
generally have the following characteristics:


  
	

        Dynamic spirit, assertive, optimistic, likes to lead,
always
        challenged by change, and a good decision-maker.

        

  
	

        Full of passion in the sense of wanting to work hard to
achieve a
        predetermined target.

        

  
	

        Dare to face various challenges and problems.

        

  
	

        Able to solve problems practically and quickly.

        

  
	

        Able to learn from experience, what is happening now can be
used as
        a lesson in the future.

        

  
	

        Able to define mission and vision well.

        

  
	

        Reliable in all conditions and situations.






 





Of
these various characteristics that underlie a person with a
choleric
personality to become a leader. There are many positive traits that
are the hallmarks of someone with a choleric personality type. A
person with a choleric personality is always enthusiastic and never
gives up. Choleric people are visionaries and hard workers.
Therefore, people with this personality do not give up easily
despite
repeated failures. They are not easily discouraged and have a
strong
opinion until they reach the goals they set. Every failure
experienced can be used as a lesson for self-improvement and
strategies to move on to the next stage. A person with a choleric
personality is able to set clear targets It is undeniable that a
choleric man does have an advantage in leading. His extraordinary
spirit encourages him to never give up against all the obstacles
and
problems he faces. Choleric people are not the type of people who
avoid problems, on the contrary, dare to face and solve problems.
In
an effort to solve problems, they are able to set clear targets so
that the problem-solving process becomes more focused.


 





A
person with a choleric personality has a high level of
self-confidence. What happens if a leader is fickle and insecure?
Definitely not authoritative. But this trait is not the nature of a
choleric man. People with choleric personalities actually have such
high self-confidence. Not too concerned with what other people say,
but also not indifferent to input and even criticism. High
self-confidence has an impact on firmness instance and everything
that has been decided. A person with a choleric personality has
high
work productivity. A visionary choleric man clearly has many goals
and dreams that he wants to realize in his life. They tend to apply
the principle of time is money, so that the time they have will not
be wasted, but is used to do something that provides benefits, both
now and in the future. For this reason, choleric people tend to be
more productive than people with other personality types. Behind
the
positive traits, choleric humans also have negative traits. At the
extreme point, they can become a dictator who always wants to
appear
dominant and does not want to be under other people. Another
negative
trait, choleric humans can be powerful, domineering, and
manipulative
figures. This personality type usually describes someone who is
very
goal-oriented. People with the choleric personality type are well
known for their analytical, logical, practical, and direct attitude
and are known to be very intelligent. People with this choleric
personality do not always make good friends or friendly people
because they prefer to be alone than to be in the company of weak
personalities. People with choleric personalities also often
dislike
short conversations and really enjoy deep and meaningful
conversations. People with the choleric personality type ideally
like
to spend time with people who share their professional interests.
There are several jobs that are suitable for a choleric, namely
jobs
related to the industry such as management, technology, statistics,
engineering, and programming. A person with a choleric personality
is
usually a very goal-oriented person. 



 





Choleric
people are known to be very intelligent, analytical, and logical,
very practical, and direct, but this type doesn't have to be a good
friend or friendly person. A choleric dislikes short talk and
enjoys
deep and meaningful conversation. They prefer to be alone than in a
company with weak personalities. Ideally, this type likes to spend
time with people who share similar professional interests. People
with the Choleric type are said to be more suited to work in the
fields of management, technology, statistics, business,
engineering,
or programming. Choleric personality is suitable to be a leader
because of his ability to make decisions carefully to have a
positive
impact on the work he does. People with a choleric personality,
including people with a meticulous personality, and have a focus on
work, rationality, and detail. Naturally, if they have more careers
in technology, programming, engineering, accounting, and things
that
are quite complicated.


 





The
fourth type of human personality is Melancholy. Unlike the
Sanguine,
people with Melancholic personalities are introverts. They are
generally easy-going, thoughtful, and don't really like crowds.
They
also sometimes underestimate themselves, when in reality they are
not
that bad. However, people with this personality have some
interesting
advantages. Someone with a melancholic personality type is said to
have a perfectionist nature, cares about the environment, is very
detailed, and thinks analytically. A melancholy is known to be very
intelligent and suitable to be an entrepreneur. They always focus
on
the process rather than the goal. People with this personality type
are said to be suitable to work in the field of management,
accounting, or administration.


 





Grammatically,
melancholy is defined as a state of being sluggish, quiet, gloomy,
wistful, sad, and gloomy. In line with this understanding, people
with melancholic personality types according to Florence Littauer
are
people who tend to be introverted or closed and find it difficult
to
develop in their social environment. On the other hand, they are
also
thinkers who prefer to think things through before doing them.
Melancholic people tend to be pessimistic or think in a negative
direction. Melancholic people tend to be motivated to work with
perfect results. Every job is always done as well as possible, even
though the type of work is relatively trivial.


 





His
introverted nature makes melancholic people not happy to be the
center of attention. They will be more comfortable and feel their
own
satisfaction if they work behind or behind the scenes. Melancholic
people are able to analyze deeply when faced with a job. Their way
of
thinking is systematic so that they are able to detail each stage
to
complete the work, including potential obstacles that may arise and
be faced. People with melancholic personalities are easily touched
by
the conditions of the people around them. They also have sensitive
feelings. Therefore, they are good listeners, so they can be a good
place to 'vent'.


 





The
nature of self-sacrifice is owned by those with a melancholic
personality. They will prioritize the interests of others over
their
own. They are people who are loyal and ready to sacrifice for the
people who are important to them. Behind the positive traits of
melancholy, there are also tucked negative traits. Melancholic
people
are slow to pick up on humorous things. This makes it difficult for
them to socialize informally. Even though they are perfectionists,
melancholic people also lack confidence in making decisions, so
they
are indecisive and need the opinion or approval of others before
making a decision.


 





People
with Melancholic personalities often feel worried and give up
easily.
But the strength of Melancholy is someone who is analytical and
very
creative. Even so, the Melancholy sometimes often underestimates
themselves which in reality they are not that bad. People with
melancholic personalities love tradition. For example, women cook
for
men, men open doors for women. The average melancholic type loves
his
family and friends, unlike sanguine people. Melancholics do not
like
to seek new things and adventures and even tend to avoid them very
much. Melancholic people are also known to be very social and seek
to
contribute to the community, very thorough and accurate. This type
is
a fantastic manager with a great personality. The perfect careers
for
the melancholic personality type include management, accounting,
social work, or administration. The melancholic personality type is
sensitive, determined, and serious. They often worry about the
future, so they are slow in making decisions. On the positive side,
they have a high social spirit, love their family very much, and
for
the family is number one. People with melancholic personality types
are usually the type of people who love family and friends.
Melancholy doesn't really like new things or adventure, aka prefer
tradition. Melancholic personality types tend to refuse to work out
of town or abroad because they are reluctant to be away from their
home and loved ones. Regarding social life, the melancholic
personality type is the champion. This type of person is known to
be
very trying to contribute to the community and has a high social
spirit. They also have good personalities and are very thorough and
accurate. Jobs that are suitable for these people and personalities
are such as social workers, nurses, and others.


 





Based
on the definition and point of view of psychologists, it is
revealed
about personality types. Changes in personality do not occur
spontaneously but are the result of maturation, experience,
pressure
from the socio-cultural environment, and individual factors. Some
psychologists divide personality types differ from each other, and
this difference is caused by the point of view from which research
on
personality begins or is based on certain factors that also differ
from one expert to another. A Swiss psychologist named Carl Gustav
Jung classified human personality into several types. Carl Gustav
has
his own view in distinguishing every human personality. He revealed
that there are several types of human personality, namely
introverts,
extroverts, and ambiverts (Jung & Adler,2014).


 





Psychology
is a discipline that studies more deeply about the mind, mentality,
and human behavior. This science will examine the flow of human
thought. In addition, this science also examines the reasons behind
human actions and behavior. Therefore, psychology is often used to
find solutions or solve the right problem. Especially in a number
of
complex human activities. Psychology is the science of the human
mind. More fully, psychology is a discipline that studies more
deeply
mental, mind, and human behavior. This psychology will examine the
flow of human thought and the reasons behind human actions.
Psychology allows people to better understand how the body and mind
can work together. This knowledge can help in making decisions and
avoiding stressful situations. Psychology can also help in time
management, setting goals, and living effectively.


 





The
science of personality seems far from the reach of exact science.
The
person is another horizon that has been the working area of
psychology, a mental science whose complexity cannot be simplified
mathematically. Thus, the main procedure of psychology's work is to
talk, between patient and psychologist, openly down the long road
of
self-growth. Carl Gustav Jung explained that humans have an
identifiable archetype. In a sense, humans have certain
similarities
that can be categorized. As a human being, understanding yourself
is
very important to know what you like and what you don't like to
know
how to properly manage your own emotions. Therefore, it is
necessary
to know some types of personality in order to know yourself
more.


 





The
first type of personality according to Carl Gustav is introvert.
Introvert personality is a personality type that is self-focused
and
prefers to be alone. They tend to be more involved in their own
thoughts and world. People with introverted personalities have a
higher level of concentration, like to tell stories, are
independent,
but have difficulty socializing, and are shy. Introverts are
personality types that tend to focus on themselves. You could say,
introverts have a mind and a world of their own. For their
characteristics, introverts usually prefer to be closed to their
surroundings, difficult to socialize, shy, and as much as possible
doing things alone. Introverts are usually shown to someone who is
quiet and rarely interacts socially. Introverts are actually
personalities who are more focused on themselves. That's why they
need time to be alone and don't interact socially if they don't
need
it. They can be close and talkative, but only in a small circle of
friends. They also tend to talk straight to the point without small
talk because they don't want to interact socially for too long,
especially with people who are not familiar.


 





The
second type of personality according to Carl Gustav is extrovert.
People who have an extroverted personality type tend to like living
outside. Extroverts prefer to interact with other people and are
more
open. They are very good at adapting to new environments and new
people, love to tell stories, like outdoor activities, sociable,
easy
to work in groups, and have high self-confidence. This type is very
active but often prioritizes actions over thoughts. In contrast to
introverts, extroverts are more likely to interact socially.
Extrovert personality types actually tend to like a busy life, are
more open, and are good at adapting to new environments and people.
Those who are extroverts also like to tell stories, enjoy outdoor
activities, have high self-confidence, and are easy to work within
groups. But on the other hand, there are shortcomings of
extroverted
personalities, one of which is that they often prioritize action
overthinking. Extroverts tend to always look for associations to
get
energy and have lots of friends. Extroverts don't hesitate to make
small talk, talk a lot, even to new people they know. They usually
dominate in groups, easy to get along with, and do not like to be
alone.


 





The
third type of personality according to Carl Gustav is an ambivert.
If
introverts are known as quiet and extroverts who talk a lot, then
the
case with ambiverts is different. The ambivert personality type is
in
the middle, a mix between introvert and extrovert. Ambivert-type
people usually lead a more balanced life. Without the influence of
others, they know when to be an extrovert and when to want time to
do
things alone. This personality type has a mix of introvert and
extrovert personality types. Ambivert people live a more balanced
life because they know when to be an extrovert and when they want
time for themselves, they will become introverts. The ambivert
personality type is more flexible and balanced between
self-interest
and public interest. Ambivert is a flexible personality. This is
because people with ambivert personalities can be extroverts or
introverts. So, he can interact with other people like an extrovert
and is also independent and aloof when needed like an
introvert.


 





Personality
system According to Carl Gustav Jung has several emphases in
forming
a unique human personality. The first emphasis in the personality
system that Jung emphasized was on the ego. According to Jung, the
ego is the conscious aspect of the personality that is responsible
for carrying out normal activities while awake. The second emphasis
is on extroverts and introverts. An extrovert is a psyche attitude
that is more oriented towards the outside world and other people,
while an introvert is a psyche attitude that is more oriented to
one's thoughts and feelings. The third emphasis is on the
psychological function. Psychological functions consist of sensing,
intuition, thinking, and feeling. Sensing and intuition are
included
in non-rational functions because they do not use reason processes.
While thoughts and feelings are rational because they involve the
assessment and evaluation of each experience. The fourth emphasis
is
on psychological types. These types are grouped according to the
two
attitudes and four functions above. The first type is extroverted
thinking which is more logical, objective, and dogmatic. The second
type is the feeling of extroverts who are more emotional,
sensitive,
and social. The third type is sensing extroverts who are more
adaptable and enjoy happiness. The fourth type is extroverted
intuition which is more creative and motivated. The fifth type is
introverted thinking who cares more about privacy,
self-understanding
than others. The sixth type is an introverted feeling that
suppresses
emotions more than expresses them. The seventh type is introverted
sensing which is more passive, calm, and aesthetic. The eighth type
is introverted intuition who cares more about the subconscious
world
than everyday reality.


 





The
fifth emphasis is the personal unconscious. A personal unconscious
is
a form of storing any material or experience that was once
conscious
but later forgotten or suppressed. The sixth emphasis is complex.
The
complex is a particular core or pattern of emotions, memories,
perceptions, and expectations in the personal unconscious organized
according to a common theme. The seventh emphasis is the collective
unconscious. The collective unconscious is the deepest level of the
psyche which contains the accumulation of inherited human
experiences. The collective unconscious becomes like a collection
of
the personal unconscious which is passed down from generation to
generation. The eighth emphasis is archetypes. Archetypes are
images
of universal experiences embodied in the collective unconscious.
This
archetype consists of five main archetypes: the first is the
persona
archetype, namely the role or public figure that shows one's self
as
different from others. The second and third are the anima and
animus
archetypes, which show that a man has a feminine nature and a woman
has a masculine character, with the intention that there is an
adjustment and also an understanding of the nature of a person of
one
gender towards someone of the other sex. Fourth is the shadow
archetype, namely the dark side of the personality which contains
primitive animal instincts. The fifth is the self-archetype, which
denotes the unity, integration, and harmony of the whole
personality.
For Jung, this last archetype is the ultimate goal of life.
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Have
you ever felt like you've lost your sense of yourself? Instantly
you
are in a situation where you no longer understand what you want or
need. Then, have you ever felt unable to understand other people?
You
feel what he's doing doesn't make sense or differs greatly from how
you do it. If you feel that way, it's time for you to get to know
your personality and other people further. Did you know,
recognizing
personality can be done in many ways? In addition to assessing
using
your own point of view, you can also use other means, such as
asking
for feedback from others or using psychological tests as a
tool.


 





What
is the use of a psychological test?


 





Of
course to help you photograph your current state using
psychological
glasses. With the help of psychological tests, you will be able to
see many things about yourself that you were not aware of before.
Very important, right? One of the most popular psychological tests
to
identify personality is the MBTI. The MBTI or the Myers-Briggs
Personality Test is a personality test that contains questions
about
a person's preferences in four different domains. From the
assessment
of these four domains, you will be grouped into one of the 16
personality types available. From these groupings, you are expected
to find it easier to understand your likes, dislikes, weaknesses,
strengths, the type of career that is suitable for you to choose,
and
your compatibility with other people around you. Of course, to get
valid results you have to do this test according to scientific
methodology according to psychology (Emre, 2018).


 





Katharine
Cook Briggs and her daughter, Isabell Briggs Myers, developed the
MBTI based on a personality typology created by psychoanalyst Carl
Gustav Jung that greatly caught the attention of Briggs and Myers
in
the 1940s. MBTI stands for Myers-Briggs Type Indicator (MBTI).
Katharine Cook Briggs and Isabell Briggs Myers are the two founders
of the MBTI personality type. This mother and daughter developed
the
MBTI test or MBTI personality test based on the personality
typology
of Carl Jung, the character who popularized the terms introvert and
extrovert. This test aims to make the theory of psychological types
introduced by Carl Gustav Jung in 1920, can be understood and
useful
in people's lives.


 





The
MBTI is a personality test with a series of questions about a
person's preferences in four different domains. Four domains
developed by Briggs and Myers. This test is also often used by
companies to identify job applicants. Hoping that this theory of
personality grouping can be applied in real life, Briggs and Myers
began to research and develop indicators of personality types so
that
they can be used to understand the differences between each
individual character during World War II. Then, the first MBTI
personality test was issued which was distributed directly by the
two
creators to family and close friends to be filled out using a pen
and
pencil. MBTI can also be used to understand your own strengths and
weaknesses. According to MBTI personality is classified into 16
types. This personality is analyzed from four dimensions. The four
main dimensions, in the MBTI, are opposites (dichotomies), even
though they are opposites in fact we have them all, it's just that
we
are more inclined in one particular direction. Carl Gustav Jung
explained that this personality is divided into four dimensions of
basic human nature, namely the dimension of concentration of
attention which consists of Extrovert (E) vs. Introvert (I), the
dimension of understanding outside information which consists of
Sensing (S) vs. Intuition (N), dimensions of drawing conclusions
and
decisions consisting of Thinking (T) vs Feeling (F), then the
dimension of lifestyle consisting of Judging (J) vs Perceiving (P).
Well, the four dimensions of these traits are combined to produce
16
personalities.


 





The
first type we have often been with is Extrovert (E) vs. Introvert
(1). The EI dimension looks at our personality type inwardly and
outwardly. Introverts (I) and Extroverts (E), are certainly
familiar
to us. As it's mentioned earlier, both refer to Carl Jung's
personality typology. How a person interacts with other people or
the
outside world determines whether he falls into the category of
introvert or extrovert. There is also a theory that views
introverts
and extroverts in terms of how a person channels and receives their
energy. Introverts are personalities who tend to be active in
thought, feel more energized when spending personal time, and value
intimate interactions with few people. In contrast, extroverts are
personalities who are oriented towards the quantity of social
interaction, eager to spend time with other people and are oriented
towards action instead of thinking. Extroverts tend to be sociable,
enjoy the social world, and engage in activities with other people.
Whereas Introverts tend to be in their own world, they like to
contemplate, read, write and are full of concentration and focus.
According to the theory of psychological types created by Carl
Jung,
the division of extroverts and introverts refers to how humans
interact with other humans. Then, there are also many theories that
state extraversion as a person's tendency to receive and channel
their energy. People who have extrovert tendencies are more likely
to
participate in activities that consist of intense social
interaction
and feel excited when spending time with other people. On the other
hand, introverts tend to spend more time on their own. They prefer
deep and intimate interactions with fewer people and feel more
energized when spending time in private. Distinguishing someone to
be
an extrovert or introvert is not an easy thing. Extroverts and
introverts are not two black-and-white things, if not one, then the
other. extroverts and introverts are a spectrum with a certain
range.
Humans can be dominantly extroverted or introverted, but Humans
cannot be 100% introverted or introverted. That is, most likely
Humans are a combination of the two.


 





The
second type is Sensing (S) vs. Intuition (I). You certainly often
meet other people who learn with the spirit of 'learning by doing.
They like to involve themselves with new experiences in order to be
directly involved in the field so that they have the opportunity to
learn from those experiences. Because they explore the practical
world, their thinking tends to be more practical and realistic when
facing a problem. Meanwhile, there are also people who rely more on
their intuition. They spend a lot of time imagining and thinking
abstractly. Sensing is oriented to data processing that relies on
concrete, practical, and real facts. Sensing is good at technical
planning and applicable details. While Intuition has a tendency to
process data by looking at relationships, abstract thinkers, and
drafters. They focus on imagination, unique ways, and focus on the
future. The MBTI test with the Myers-Briggs Type Indicator (MBTI)
classification helps us understand how we learn, digest, and gather
information from the surrounding environment. How is it exactly?
Sensing (S) is a type that independently studies the surrounding
environment. This type learns new things by being directly involved
–
learning by doing. The mindset of this MBTI personality type tends
to
be realistic and practical. In contrast, the Intuition (N) type
tends
to think abstractly, imagine, and rely on intuition.


 





This
third type aims to see how people make decisions, namely Thinking
(T)
vs Feeling (F). Thinking tends to use logic and analytical power,
they are objective task-oriented and apply consistent principles.
While Feeling involves more feelings, empathy, and values, they are
subjective relationship-oriented and tend to take sides, they are
good at maintaining relationships. After getting the information,
how
do you weigh and make a decision, pal? It is at this stage that the
MBTI personality test categorizes Thinking (T) and Feeling (F)
types.
Someone who decides impersonally based on empirical data and facts
is
a Thinking (I) type who tends to be logical and consistent. While
the
Feeling (F) type makes decisions based on the emotions felt,
conscience, and even considers other people.


 





After
you collect information by sensing intuition, what will you do?
Yep!
Of course, processing existing data into knowledge will be your
consideration in making decisions. In this case, there is also a
spectrum that will compare the way you consider and decide. For
those
of you who like to make decisions with empirical data or theories
that are objective and tested, of course, you tend to be on the
thinking spectrum. When you make a decision, you learn from the
facts
of your past experience as well as the past of others to make sure
you don't make mistakes in the future. Meanwhile, for those of you
who decide based on your heart or by considering other people
around
you, you have a tendency to be on the feeling spectrum. This
tendency
will also be tested through questions in the MBTI Test.


 





The
fourth type is Judging (J) vs Perceiving (P) which can see a
person's
level of flexibility. After seeing the previous three elements,
it's
certainly not complete if you don't see how you handle things that
happen in the outside world. It also has to do with how you carry
out
the decisions you have previously made. Judges are defined as
people
who rely on systematic plans and act regularly, they are good at
scheduling and establishing structure. While Perceiving is oriented
towards flexibility, spontaneity, and adaptability, they are good
at
dealing with sudden changes and situations. Having decided, how do
you deal with the outside world around you? The Myers-Briggs Type
Indicator (MBTI) categorizes Judging (J) and Perceiving (P) types
in
this regard. Judging (J) is an MBTI personality type who tends to
be
firm and determined. For those of you who have a judgmental
tendency,
you are generally more assertive in your stance. It is not easy for
you to compromise on certain things that you don't think are right
for you. On the other hand, people who have a tendency to preserve
will be more flexible and able to adapt to new things, especially
things that have never been thought of before. Perceiving (P) types
are those who tend to be flexible, adaptive, even with things that
have never been faced or crossed before. Later these four elements
will form the combination of your personality. From each of these
personality types, you can gain insight into the strengths that lie
within you. Even down to career opportunities that might suit you!
Not only that, by studying other people's personality types, you
can
also understand them and allow you to have better interactions.
Very
important, right? Of course, to get valid results you have to do
this
test according to scientific methodology according to psychology.
However, if you can identify yourself honestly and objectively,
perhaps you can listen to the professional advice that is suitable
for the 16 personality types according to the MBTI.


 






  
1.
ISTJ (Introverted, Sensing, Thinking, Judging)


ISTJ
has a dominant character that is serious, stable, logical,
objective,
practical, and adheres to the applicable rules and procedures. They
are also good and reliable listeners. Suitable professional
suggestions are management, police, intelligence, judges, doctors,
accountants, programmers, and systems analysts. Practical and
fact-driven individual, whose reliability cannot be doubted.
Serious,
like facts, diligent, good listener, keeps the rules. ISTJs are
calm,
serious, thorough, determined, reliable, realistic, practical, and
logical. His orientation is on responsibility and facts,
prioritizing
logic when deciding something. He likes work and orderly an orderly
life. No wonder this figure is loyal and adheres to tradition. The
ISTJ type is the type that is considered the most numerous, around
13%. The soul possessed by this type is a soul that is tireless
towards tasks and is very structured. In addition, ISTJs are also
people who like to take responsibility and are proud of the work
they
do. People with this type tend to keep their opinions to
themselves.
Sometimes, this type can also be a stubborn figure.


 





The
ISTJ is a person who is responsible and motivated to create and
enforce order in systems and institutions. They are neat and
orderly,
both inside and out, and tend to have procedures for everything
they
do. Because of their neat nature, you can rely on the ISTJ to plan
things out and not have to worry about them showing up late or
letting you down. It's just that ISTJs often become such
perfectionists that they are difficult to satisfy and seem stubborn
because they feel their choice is the most accurate.


 






  
2.
ISFJ (Introverted, Sensing, Feeling, Judging)


ISFJs
tend to be considerate, thorough, accurate, have good
organizational
skills, and are responsible. They are also the kind of people who
are
considerate, loyal, and cooperative. The suitable professional
suggestions are architect, interior design, child care, nurse,
administrative, counselor, back-office manager, shop/library
keeper,
and the hospitality world. Have high empathy. Yes, a sentence that
describes a person with the ISFJ personality type. Hm, aside from
empathy, ISFJs are very careful and also quiet. Even so, ISFJ
figures
can establish good communication and social relationships. The ISFJ
personality is a defender. Sometimes it can be super vigilant and
also meticulous. Even though ISFJs like to procrastinate, ISFJs
believe they can get things done on time. A very dedicated and warm
protector, always ready to defend his loved ones. considerate,
serious, friendly, have organizational skills, detail, and can be
relied on. The ISFJ is calm, conscientious, responsible, committed,
painstaking, thorough, kind, loyal, and considerate. Something
important will be remembered specifically. This MBTI personality
likes to order at home and at work. ISFJs are hardworking people,
loyal to traditions, groups, and people around them. They are
practical, affectionate, caring, and motivated to always be there
for
others and protect others from life's dangers. You can count on an
ISFJ to be a supportive friend because they will take the time to
listen to someone's concerns. They can also help you in solving
your
problems because they are highly empathetic. Sometimes ISFJs become
easy to take advantage of because they are too loyal to someone and
are reluctant to leave a relationship even though the relationship
is
no longer the same as it used to be.


 






  
3.
ISTP (Introverted, Sensing, Thinking, Perceiving)


This
type has a tendency to be rigid, calm, cold, careful, considerate,
logical, rational, critical. They have the advantage of being
confident, assertive, and good problem-solvers for sudden technical
problems. Suitable profession suggestions are police, forensic
experts, computer experts, technicians, pilots, entrepreneurs,
athletes, and engineers. A brave and practical experimenter,
mastering all kinds of tools. Calm, tend to be rigid, logical,
rational, critical, confident, good problem solver. The MBTI
personality type is tolerant and flexible. His calmness in
analyzing
makes him able to act quickly to find solutions. Interested in
causal
relationships, ISTPs can process facts efficiently and logically.
The
latter type is tolerant, flexible, and acts quickly to find the
best
solution. ISTPs are very rational types. ISTPs are also known as
mechanical personalities, so they enjoy exploring one project to
another with their hands and eyes. In addition, the ISTP is a calm
type, but can suddenly become a spontaneous type.


 





ISTPs
are observant people with an understanding of mechanics and an
interest in problem-solving. They always face their environment
with
flexible logic and seek practical solutions to their problems. Its
practical and creative nature makes ISTPs smart people in dealing
with a problem. They are confident in their skills and will
definitely be happy to try to solve a problem. However, ISTPs are
often rude because of their outspoken nature. Even though this
indicates that ISTPs are honest people, but at the same time it
makes
many people feel hurt by their words.


 






  
4.
ISFP (Introverted, Sensing, Feeling, Perceiving)


The
ISFP type has a dominant character that is simple and practical,
flexible, friendly, sensitive, avoids conflict, and shows deeper
concern through actions than words. Suggestions for suitable
professions are artists, designers, social workers, teachers,
counselors, actors, and service providers. Flexible and awesome
artist, always ready to explore and experience new things.
Practical
minded avoids conflict, tends not to lead, relaxed. The MBTI ISFP
personality is calm, sensitive, and kind. They need their own
space,
work at their own pace, be present, and enjoy the present. They are
committed to people or principles that are important to them.
Because
they dislike conflict or conflict, ISFPs will not impose their
opinions or principles. As a free-spirited person, ISFP is known as
an adventurous personality type. ISFP is an artist who prioritizes
aesthetics. He enjoys a colorful life. Ideas that transcend
boundaries and totality make ISFPs also known as people who like to
be themselves. Although classified as a spontaneous and
unpredictable
type, ISFPs are able to evaluate and introspect themselves when
they
are in a saturation phase. ISFPs are soft-hearted people who don't
think much about the future and enjoy their lives with joy and
enthusiasm. They are flexible, spontaneous, and like to go with the
flow to enjoy what life has to offer. However, the nature of ISFPs
who tend to live with the flow can be a bad thing, you know.
Because
ISFPs tend not to worry about living in the future, they don't have
concrete plans for their own lives and seem messy.


 






  
5.
INFJ (Introverted, Intuitive, Feeling, Judging)


INFJs
tend to be highly empathetic and caring, committed, determined,
idealistic, perfectionist, principled, creative, visionary, and
inspiring. Suggestions for suitable professions are teachers,
psychologists, social workers, photographers, artists, designers,
child care. The figure who is known to be idealistic is very quiet.
INFJs are also gentle people and really stick to what they believe
in. INFJs are protective figures. In addition, INFJs also have a
strong will and are easy to create a balance of life.
Unfortunately,
sometimes the strong beliefs that he has actually made the INFJ a
person who is too much of a perfectionist. INFJs are creative
people
with a strong sense of integrity and a passion for helping others
realize their potential. Creative and dedicated so they have a
knack
for helping others provide solutions to personal challenges. They
can
recognize well what is wrong or right. On the other hand, they
often
keep their thoughts to themselves so that people don't know what
they
are thinking. This makes it difficult for them to get close to
someone. INFJs are meaning seekers. He is interested in
understanding
other people's thoughts, the relationship between ideas, and even
social relationships. Having a high commitment to work, this MBTI
personality type wants to serve the people around him as well as
possible. Quiet and mystical, but a very inspiring and tireless
idealist. Attentive, determined, idealistic, visionary. Always want
to understand the mindset of others.


 






  
6.
INTJ (Introverted, Intuitive, Thinking, Judging)


INTJs
are thinkers. This makes the INTJ person creative, imaginative, and
very strategic for all their goals. This personality type is a type
that is very independent of other types. INTJs love new ideas and
get
involved in scientific research. Therefore, the INTJ is perfect for
being a scientist or even an architect. Those with this type tend
to
be more independent, visionary, confident, skeptical, critical,
logical, and have a desire to grow. Suitable professional
suggestions
are researchers, scientists, technicians, lecturers, professors,
doctors, R and D, business analysts, systems analysts, lawyers,
judges, and programmers. INTJs are people who can quickly
understand
patterns in an event that is currently happening, and then develop
a
long-term perspective. They are independent, organized, and have
high
standards of competence and performance for themselves and others.
Imaginative and original thinker. Have the high motivation to carry
out his ideas to achieve the goal. Visionary, independent, and
confident, have good analytical skills, is skeptical, critical,
logical, and sometimes stubborn. INTJs are analytical problem
solvers
who are always looking to improve their condition through
innovative
ideas. They have a knack for seeing possible improvement, whether
at
work, at home, or in themselves. Because they are analytical
thinkers, yes, this group can be counted on to provide logical,
undisputed answers. But at the same time, INTJs can be arrogant and
stubborn at times. For INTJs, if you're not careful, you can have a
superiority complex, where you feel superior to most people. This
trait is not good.


 






  
7.
INFP (Introverted, Intuitive, Feeling, Perceiving)


INFPs
have a tendency to be very caring, sensitive, enthusiastic, loyal,
caring, idealistic, perfectionist, trusting, and optimizing others.
Suitable profession suggestions are writers, writers, counselors,
psychologists, artists, clergy, and the field of ministry. People
who
are poetic, kind and altruistic, always want to help act of
kindness.
Caring and sensitive, enthusiastic and loyal, idealistic and
perfectionist, loyal to the principles they hold dear. INFPs are
idealistic, steadfast in their principles, and especially loyal to
the important people in their lives. This MBTI personality type has
a
high curiosity, is open to various possibilities. He is a flexible
and adaptive figure, except for the principles he holds. INFPs have
mediator personalities. He likes to look for the good in every
opportunity or even in every bad thing. Although INFPs are quiet
people and are often known to be unfriendly, INFPs have a burning
passion and a caring attitude towards others. When the INFP finds a
person with similar tendencies, the INFP will highlight harmony,
fun,
and inspiration. INFPs are idealistic and imaginative. They are
guided by their own core values ​​and beliefs when making
decisions and are good at solving other people's problems. For an
INFP, the current situation is just something that will pass
because
they feel they have to focus on new possibilities. They see the
potential for a better future and pursue truth and meaning with
their
own talents. While they are great at helping others, yes, INFPs
often
have a hard time helping themselves! They choose to keep their
feelings to themselves.


 






  
8.
INTP (Introverted, Intuitive, Thinking, Perceiving)


INTP
types highly value intellect and knowledge, they like theory, are
logical, critical, skeptical, and do not like to lead. They are
also
more reserved and like to work alone. Suitable professional
suggestions are scientists, photographers, programmers, computer
experts, systems analysts, book writers, technicians, forensic
experts, prosecutors, and lawyers. Values ​​intellect and
knowledge, prefers to work alone, critical, skeptical, suspicious,
and pessimistic, dislikes leading, and has a clear interest. Like
INTJs, INTPs are also thinkers. This makes the INTP a person full
of
ideas in his head. From the outside, the INTP looks arrogant, but
the
INTP will be very friendly with people they recognize or people who
have the same interests. He loves books and is the most trustworthy
person. In addition, INTPs are highly skilled in developing
insights
and solutions. INTPs are philosophical innovators. They are
fascinated by logical analysis, systems, and design. They are
preoccupied with theory and seek the universal law behind
everything
they see. They want to understand the unifying theme of life behind
all its complexities. Because of this trait, INTPs are usually easy
to understand even abstract concepts. That's why you can find
people
with this personality type in the fields of pure science. It's just
that because of their very logical nature, INTPs often find it
difficult to empathize with others. This makes it difficult for
them
to maintain relationships with other people.


 






  
9.
ESTP (Extravert, Sensing, Thinking, Perceiving)


ESTPs
tend to be active, agile, enthusiastic, fun, good communicators,
assertive, charismatic. They are able to deal with various
problems,
conflicts, and criticism, besides that they also tend to be
adaptable
and tolerant. Professional advice suitable for this type is
marketing, sales, police, entrepreneurs, stockbrokers, and
technicians. Intelligent, passionate, and highly perceptive people
truly enjoy a life full of challenges. Spontaneous, active,
energetic, outspoken, charismatic, adaptable. The MBTI ESTP
personality is flexible and tolerant, likes to establish active
communication. For ESTPs, the theory is boring. Instead, they learn
best when they have to do something directly. ESTPs are
action-oriented types. Sometimes, ESTPs can be sloppy at times. If
you are an ESTP, you will be a fun and warm person in a
relationship.
ESTPs are also known as entrepreneurs and hard workers. ESTPs are
energetic people who are best at putting out fires, both literally
and metaphorically. They bring dynamic energy into interactions
with
other people and the world around them. Active and humorous make
the
ESTP the person you always find the center of attention at a party.
They have their own charisma that makes people happy to be around
them. Unfortunately, ESTPs are people who don't think much about
life
plans so they often seem a bit messy in setting priorities in life.
This often affects his personal and professional relationships.


 






  
10.
ESFP (Extraverted, Sensing, Feeling, Perceiving)


ESFPs
have dominant characters who are sociable, easygoing, friendly,
fun,
optimistic, cheerful, entertaining, have good interpersonal skills.
They are excellent in circumstances that require quick action and
practical skills. Professional suggestions that are suitable are
entertainers, artists, marketing, counselors, designers, tour
guides,
children's fields, and service sectors. Spontaneous, passionate,
and
enthusiastic people, life will not be boring when they are around
them. Easy to make friends, friendly, fun, optimistic, cheerful,
likes to be the center of attention, avoids conflict, fast, and
practical. This MBTI personality type is a person who is friendly,
friendly, flexible, adaptive, spontaneous, loves his own life and
others. He likes to learn and work with others in a logical and
realistic approach. The characteristics of an ESFP is a person who
loves life, people, and material comforts. ESFPs are also known as
performers or entertainers. ESFPs will be spontaneous in doing what
they enjoy. This personality type is a star figure. He likes it
when
the lights are on him and the stage is his world.


 






  
11.
ENFP (Extraverted, Intuitive, Feeling, Perceiving)


ENFPs
are friendly, energetic, fun, optimistic, high-spirited,
imaginative,
creative, good adaptability, good at communicating and have good
empathy skills. The suitable professional suggestions are
counselor,
psychologist, entertainer, teacher, motivator, presenter, reporter,
MC, artist, and service field. ENFPs are also warm in character. He
is an imaginative person with great enthusiasm. His ability to
understand patterns and the relationship of information to certain
events makes the ENFP confident in doing something. The MBTI
personality type is supportive, flexible, spontaneous, and
eloquent.
If you are an ENFP type, you are classified as a person who has a
winning and creative mentality. ENFP types are also referred to as
campaigners. ENFPs always see life as something full of
possibilities. This figure also tends to like abstract things and
is
more concerned with personal considerations than logic. Why?
Because
ENFPs are true free souls. He enjoys building emotional and social
relationships with other people. This makes the ENFP a popular and
friendly person. ENFPs tend to respect the opinions of others in
order to reach a mutual agreement. ENFPs are creative people who
are
always open to possibilities and have enthusiasm. They will pass on
new ideas to people and fun activities. Energetic, warm, and
passionate, ENFPs enjoy helping others explore their creative
potential. Thanks to their warm nature to people, ENFPs can
empathize
with other people. They have the charisma and creativity needed to
be
great leaders. It's just that, yes, always trying to focus on being
optimistic makes them often hide things they don't like. This is
what
makes them explode later on.


 






  
12.
ENTP (Extraverted, Intuitive, Thinking, Perceiving)


ENTP
personality types tend to be agile, smart, logical, innovative,
good
at arguing, flexible, have many ways to solve problems, and have a
strong desire to develop themselves. But they also tend to be
inconsistent on one thing. Suitable professional suggestions are
lawyers, consultants, scientists, actors, marketing, programmers,
and
photographers. An intelligent and serious thinker who itches for
intellectual challenge. Able to solve challenging problems.
Talkative, flexible, and lacking consistency. The extroverted side
of
MBTI's personality makes him an outspoken figure. They do not
hesitate when they have to solve problems in ways that are
challenging, but at the same time strategic. The ENTP type likes
interesting activities and gets bored easily with routine. As
outspoken, ENTPs are also known as visionaries and inventors. ENTPs
are also quick, alert, talented, and painstaking people. Because of
their fast and alert movements, ENTPs are said to be suitable for
the
profession of lawyers, diplomats, programmers, or even researchers
and scientists. The ENTP personality is an argumentative type.
ENTPs
are inspiring innovators and are always motivated to find new
solutions to problems that challenge them intellectually. They are
curious, smart, and try to understand people, and are always full
of
new ideas. You can rely on ENTPs to provide solutions to your
problems.


 






  
13.
ESTJ (Extraverted, Sensing, Thinking, Judging)


The
ESTJ personality type tends to be practical, realistic, systematic,
procedural and planned. They also have a dominant character who is
disciplined, hardworking, and punctual. Suitable professional
suggestions are in the military, managers, police, judges, lawyers,
teachers, sales, auditors, accountants, and systems analysts. ESTJs
are practical, realistic, fact-oriented, and assertive. He knows
how
to organize work efficiently to get the best results. The ESTJ's
standard of logic helps him make decisions quickly, sometimes
forcing
his plans. A privileged administrator, second to none in managing
things or people. Practical, systematic, disciplined and tends to
be
rigid. ESTJs are executive figures. What is an executive? The
executive is a figure who represents the traditions and social
order
of society. ESTJs are often socially acceptable to bring families
and
communities together. ESTJs are honest and hold the value of truth.
Hm, more or less the ESTJ type will always uphold justice, what is
right and what is wrong. ESTJs are traditional, hardworking, and
always want to take charge of managing projects as well as people.
ESTJs are generally orderly, rule-abiding, and careful about
getting
things done, and tend to work on projects in a systematic and
methodical way. Because of their organized, loyal, and hard-working
nature, they usually become role models in every environment they
are
in. ESTJs often seem very controlling, you know. They always try to
make sure everything goes in order without considering anyone's
feelings.


 






  
14.
ESFJ (Extraverted, Sensing, Feeling, Judging)


ESFJs
have a tendency to talk a lot, they are popular, kind, easy-going,
supportive, simple, conscientious, and diligent. Suggestions for
suitable professions are financial planners, nurses, teachers,
children's fields, counselors, and services. A very caring person,
social and popular, always wanting to help. Warm, talkative, needs
balance, easy-going, simple, conscientious, and diligent in taking
care of what he has. The ESFJ is a character who likes to work
together in a harmonious environment. They are able to understand
the
needs of others and try to fulfill them. The MBTI personality ESFJ
wants to be appreciated as a person and for what they do. Having
lots
of friends makes the ESFJ type a friendly person. ESFJs are also
known as caregivers and givers. ESFJs are people who enjoy
supporting
others. Yes, if you are an ESFJ, then you are a very supportive
person. ESFJs are also the type who doesn't like conflict. He
highly
values social order. Oh yes, this ESFJ type is the most common type
in the world. ESFJs are conscientious helpers, sensitive to the
needs
of others, and passionately dedicated to their responsibilities.
They
are very accustomed to the emotional environment and are very
concerned about other people's feelings as well as other people's
perceptions of them. If you need a friend to listen to your
problems
then an ESFJ is the one for you. It's just that, although these
ESFJs
are quite tolerant, they have one firm stand on what is good and
what
is bad. This makes them quite judgmental when it comes to certain
traits they don't like.
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